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Service User Information – Autism Diagnostic Pathway - Frequently Asked Questions 

This information is correct at the time of the last webpage update. We frequently review and respond to feedback to improve the quality of the specialist service we provide.

What happens to my referral?

All referrals received by the Service for assessment of Autism are classed as routine (not urgent). Your referral will be date stamped and put on our electronic record keeping system on the date it is received to be considered at the next locality triage meeting. 

In Wakefield, Kirklees and Calderdale the locality triage panel meets on a monthly basis and includes at least one clinical specialist in autism and a representative from the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG). If you live in Barnsley, your referral will be triaged by the Service Clinical Lead and Team Leader.

The Service receives a high number of referrals and to ensure diagnostic assessments and specialist interventions are offered to those who are most likely to have/or already have a diagnosis of Autism, the triage panel will review your referral to check if the referrer has provided enough information to make a decision to either accept or decline the referral. 

The person who made your referral will be informed in writing of the triage panel decision and in some cases, when the panel is not able to make a decision, they will be asked to provide further information. We will ask that the referrer keeps you informed of any decision made about your referral. 

The Service is working in collaboration with local CCGs to reduce the length of time people are waiting for an assessment of Autism.  If you are one of the people who have been on a waiting list for some time and there has been a change in your circumstances please ask your referrer to tell us about these so we can consider if there is any clinical need to prioritise your referral. 
When will I get an appointment?

Once your referral has been accepted we will send you a number of forms and ask you to return them to us by a specific date; this is to ensure there is no delay in sending you an initial appointment. 

Once we receive your completed forms you will be sent an appointment date, time and venue, we will always try and offer you an appointment at the closest clinic base to where you live. If you receive an appointment that is not convenient for you please contact the Service so we can rearrange. 

The offer of an initial appointment is not dependent on the answers you provide on the forms. Returning the completed forms will provide us with important information before your initial appointment and we ask that you answer the questions as accurately as you can. Should you have any questions or difficulties regarding any of these forms, please do not hesitate to contact the Service. 
If we do not receive the completed forms by the date specified on the letter (and you have not contacted us), or you do not attend your initial appointment we will assume that an appointment with our Service is no longer required and we will close your referral without further contact with you. We will let the person that referred you know that we have closed your referral.

Who carries out the assessment? 

Usually one member of the Autism Multidisciplinary team (MDT) will carry out the assessment appointments; however other team members may help with the assessment when needed.  

Your assessment may be carried out by a Psychiatrist, Clinical Psychologist, Occupational Therapist, Nurse Practitioner, Speech and Language Therapist, Social worker or Assistant Psychologist. All members of the MDT have specialist knowledge and training in Autism. The specialist team meet every week to discuss and agree the outcome of assessment appointments.

What happens during the assessment appointments?

The first appointment will be a screening appointment and will determine whether your characteristics show any indicators of an autism spectrum disorder. If it is clear at this stage they are not autism related we will inform you why and will try and direct you to other services that may be able to help you, or ask that you go back to your GP to discuss other options that may be appropriate for you.  However, if we are unable to rule out autism after this first appointment, then you will be offered one or more further assessment appointments to complete the full diagnostic process. 
During the assessment appointments you will be asked questions about yourself, including your developmental history, for example; your language, play, relationships with others and your current difficulties. We may ask you to discuss sensitive information such as relationship difficulties, mental and physical health history and traumatic life events, as these are relevant for the assessment.  Many of the questions we ask relate to your early life, so it is useful if your parents (or another person who knew you well when you were a child) are involved as they may be able to remember details that you cannot. 

The assessment can be comprehensive and may involve using validated specialist assessment tools. Our Service aims to work in accordance to NICE (National Institute for Health and Care Excellence) CG142 guidance on Autism to offer a Service that meets best practice recommendations. 

The assessment will not require any medical examination (for example physical examinations or the taking of blood).  

Can I take someone with me when I go to my appointment?

It is your decision whether you bring someone to the appointments with you for support if needed. Please tell us if you need any reasonable adjustments that are personal to you and we will accommodate these if we can.

How long will it take? 

The full diagnostic assessment is usually completed over a number of appointments; this is usually between one and four appointments.  The clinician who is carrying out your assessment will explain what will happen at each stage of the assessment process.  Each appointment will normally last up to two-hours with an opportunity for you to take a break if required. 
What happens after my assessment? 
The outcome will be discussed with you and an assessment report will be sent to the person who referred you to our service and a copy sent to your GP; you will be asked if you want a copy of the report sending to you.  

At the end of your assessment you will be sent a feedback questionnaire in the post. Your answers will be used as part of our autism pathway evaluation and will be kept confidential.  Your feedback is very important to us and will help us to know what we do well and what we may need to change or improve.

What happens after I've been diagnosed?  

If you are diagnosed and meet the criteria for an Autism Spectrum Disorder, you and in some cases your family, may have a lot of questions.  You will be offered up to 2 more appointments to discuss the implications of the diagnosis for you and what support may be helpful for you.  This is not compulsory and not everyone feels they need this and decline the offer. 
Depending where you live, you may also be offered further specialist health or social care interventions from the Service which will be discussed with you at the time.

Will I be diagnosed with Asperger’s syndrome?

No. There are two diagnostic manuals used to diagnose autism and we use the Diagnostic Statistical Manual 5th Edition (DSM-5) and will make a diagnosis of ‘Autism Spectrum Disorder’. 

We acknowledge that some people would like an Asperger syndrome diagnosis and it is up to each individual how they wish to describe their condition.

What happens if I don’t get a diagnosis?  
Many people who come for assessments do not receive an autism spectrum diagnosis. Some people can find this disappointing and difficult to accept. It is worth noting that although a person may appear to have traits of autism, there may be a different explanation for their difficulties. When we discuss the diagnostic outcome with you, we will take time to explain our decision. If it is not autism, we will, where appropriate, offer an alternative explanation for your difficulties and make recommendations for further assessment and support where required. 

What happens if I don't agree with the outcome?

Sometimes people may be given an outcome that they don't agree with.  When this happens we always suggest that this is discussed with your GP or the person who referred you to our Service. It may be useful in your discussion to have with you a copy of your written report and write down some reasons why you don’t agree with the outcome.
If you or the person who referred you, still disagrees with the outcome of the assessment you can write to the Service and our Clinical Lead will review the assessment report along with the information you have provided. You will receive a written response. 
If you remain unhappy with the outcome of your assessment and the response, the NHS provides guidance on seeking a second opinion https://www.nhs.uk/common-health-questions/nhs-services-and-treatments/how-do-i-get-a-second-opinion/    
Reference: 

https://www.nice.org.uk/Guidance/CG142  Autism spectrum disorder in adults: diagnosis and management Clinical guideline [CG142] Published date: June 2012/updated: August 2016
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